
 

 

 

2016-2017 Officers 
 

Grand Knight 

Larry Fusco(Patty) 

(352) 751-4301 

larry.fusco@yahoo.com 

 

Chaplain 

Fr. David Vivero 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

John Perry 

352-350-6786 

 

Chancellor 

Tom Bolte (Terry) 

352-391-7801  

 

Financial Secretary 

Dick Penndorf, PGK (Mary) 

(352) 347-7717 

 

Treasurer 

Larry Powers, PGK (Joan) 

 

Warden 

Henry Ayala 

352-653-7972 

 

Recorder 

Robert M.  Horhota 

 

Advocate 

Bill Pivnik 

 

Inside Guard 

Frank Demino, II 

 

Outside Guard 

Leonard Baratta 

 

3 Year Trustee 

Jack Harward (Kay) 

 

2 Year Trustee 

David B. Ethier(Margo) 

 

1 Year Trustee 

Tony Roberto 

 

 

Meeting Schedule (7pm) 

 

Officer’s  Meeting 1st  Mon. 

Council Business   2nd Tues. 

Columbiettes          2nd Tues. 

Assembly                 3rd Tues. 

Women’s Club        3rd Tues. 

Social                        4th Tues. 

 

 

 
Sacred Heart Council 8012 

                                June 2017 Newsletter 

                           Grand Knight’s Message  

Worthy Knights and Ladies, 

I send this out with a heavy heart, for I only have one more month as your Grand 

Knight. I have very much enjoyed being Grand Knight of Sacred Heart Council 8012. 

It is not I that did the work, but Christ within me and all of us.  Christ's presence within 

me is what gave me the strength and power that enabled me to work hard and do all 

things. Christ within us all makes us who we are and be able to do great things.  When 

we remember this truth, we are free from any self-driven thought and we are able to 

give and receive the goodness of God.  

On the 18th of June, Father's Day, the Knights will be awarding Alter Servers of the 

Year. There are four young people being honored for their work serving our Lord.  I 

hope there are be a good turnout at the 9am Mass and it is also our last membership 

drive weekend. I know most of you go to 5:30pm mass on Saturday, but this one 

weekend please come on Sunday. The Color Guard has stated that they will have two 

Knights in Full Regalia to help us honor the four youths. 

I experience life with a sense of wonder and awe. I invite joy to live in my heart and 

flow from me to others. That is something Fr. David said to me when I first became 

Grand Knight. I let Christ's Presence work in me and through me, and my life is filled 

with innumerable blessings. Christ has done that for me with the help of MY 

KNIGHTS AND LADIES. When I lost my little brother it was the knights that helped 

pull me through and I thank you. When I did great things as Grand Knight, it was 

Christ within me that helped me stay strong. And I am ever evolving to be better. 

My God Bless You All 

God Bless America 

Your Grand Knight 

Larry Fusco 

 

 

http://www.kofc.org
http://floridakofc4th.org/


 

 

 

Chaplain’s Report 

We could tie this article from The 
Catholic Company into our monthly 
Corporate Communion, as to why we 
hold it the First Saturday of the 
month. 
 

First Saturday Devotion 
 
The practice of the First Saturday 
Devotion was requested by Our Lady 
of Fatima, who appeared to three 
shepherd children in Fatima, 
Portugal, multiple times starting in 
1917. She said to Lucia, the oldest of 
the three children: “I shall come to 
ask that on the First Saturday of 
every month Communions of 
reparation be made in atonement for 
the sins of the world.” Years later she 
repeated her request to Sr. Lucia the 
only one still living of the three 
Fatima Seers, while she was a 
postulant sister living in a convent in 
Spain. 
 
“Look, my daughter, at my Heart, 
surrounded by thorns with which 
ungrateful men that pierce me at 
very moment by their blasphemies 

and ingratitude. You at least try to 
console me, and say that I promise to 
assist at the hour of death, with the 
graces necessary for salvation, for all 
those, on the first Saturday of five 
consecutive months, shall confess, 
receive Holy Communion, recite five 
decades of the rosary, and keep me 
company for 15 minutes while 
meditating on the 15 mysteries of the 
rosary, with the intention of making 
reparation to me.” 
 
First Friday Devotion 
 
Our Lord appeared to St. Margaret 
Mary Alocoque (1647-1690), a French 
nun in the Visitation Order, and gave 
her the special task to spread 
devotion to His Most Sacred Heart at 
a time when religion was growing 
cold in the hearts of mankind. He said 
to her: 
 
“Behold this heart which, not 
withstands the burning love for men 
with which it is consumed and 
exhausted meets with no other 
return from most Christians than 
sacrilege, contempt, indifference and 
ingratitude, even in the sacrament of 
my love (The Eucharist). But what 
pierces my heart most deeply, is that 
I am subjected to these insults by 
persons especially consecrated to my 
service.” 
 

http://www.sttheresacatholicchurch.org/#!pastors-page/c2g3


 

 

The specific conditions to receive the 
Great Promise of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus: 
 

1. Receive Holy Communion on 
nine consecutive first Fridays of 
the month (assuming the 
person is in a state of grace) 

2. Having the intention, at least 
implicitly, of making reparation 
to The Sacred Heart of Jesus 
for all the sinfulness and 
ingratitude of men. 

 
Christopher Romero 
Incoming Chancellor 2017-2018 
 

 
News Desk 

 

 

 

 

 

The first photo was taken at a unveiling 

dinner for Champions for Champions. 

Pictured are: Grand Knight Larry 

Fusco,  NFL Retired Players  Mike Reilly, 

Cookie Brinkman, Mike McBath, 

Richard Trapp,  Don Nottingham, along 

with Father David Vivero, Faithful 

Navigator Les Phillips, Henry Ayala, 

David Pistarelli.   

The dinner was in Honor of the Special 

Needs Children and Adults with 

Champions for Champions being part of 

St. Theresa's. 

The second photo is at the Skeet Shot 

Contest   Retired NFL Players Sheriff 

Officers from Marion County,  Connie 

Roman  who  is Director of Program, 

Don Nottingham NFL 

Coordinater  Grand Knight Larry Sacred 

Heart Council donated over $1200.00 to 



 

 

help with Champions for Champions 

Program. 

We hope to continue doing this each 

year with different Guests along with 

Larry, who is now trying to get NFL to 

play in our future Golf Outing. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAR COUNCIL AWARD 

 

Father McGivney Award: Achieve 

membership quota: Minimum is 7% 

increase or 4 new members. 

 

Founder’s Award: Achieve 

insurance membership quota: 2.5% 

increase as of July 1 or 3 or max 

of 18. 

 

Columbian Award: 4 major 

programs in each of the service 

program categories or one 

featured program. 

 

1. Church Activities: 4 activity 

programs or one featured 

program; Refund Supports 

Vocation Program. (RSVP). 

 

2. Community Activities: 4 

activity programs or one 

featured program; Habit for 

Humanity and Global 

Wheelchair Mission. 

 

3. Council Activities: 4 activity 

programs or one featured 

program; Special Olympics 

 

4. Family Activities: 4 activity 

programs or one featured 

program; Food for Families 

program. 

 

5. Culture of Life Activities: 4 

activity programs or one 

featured program; local, 

regional, or national March 

for Life. 

 

6. Youth Activities: 4 activity 

programs or one featured 

program; Coats for Kids. 

 

 

 

Wedding Anniversaries 

     

Donald E. & Joan LaClair 45 yrs. 

Anthony R. & Carolyn Roberto 37 yrs 

Baltazar & Evangeline Evidente 32yrs 

Allan C. & Lilleth Brooks 32 yrs. 

 

  

     



 

 

 
 

 

June Birthdays 

 

              

Lawrence D. Haney 6/2 

William Brooks 6/3 

Jerry P. LaMura 6/5  

Joseph P. McDermott 6/5 

Joe G. Lindo 6/6 

Rocco R. Cassano 6/9 

Anthony J. Lanzillotti 6/12 

James R. Schaffer 6/14 

Mary Elizabeth Deak 6/18 

Stephen R. Nemeth 6/23 

George M. Hackney 6/26 

Ronald J. Shepler 6/28 

 

           

           

 

          

 
           Prayer Request 
                

+Nellie Horhota 

Tony Roberto 

Joe Mc Dermott 

Jerry LaMura 

+ Linda Lanzillotti 

+Marge Sterbinsky 

+Glenn Kline 

Theresa Hackney 

Gina Dooley 

Mary Cassidy 

                    Theresa Romero 

                    +Robert Lanctot 

                     Cindy rem 

                     Terry Jones         

 

                 +Charles Gilmour 

 

 

 

 

 

Fourth Degree Women’s 

Club 

 

 

No Report this Month 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

We play on the 2nd& 4th Friday of every month at 

7pm in the council meeting room. The 5th Friday 

is our tournament style Texas Hold ‘em. These 

games are open to the public. The food is 

complimentary and beverages are only $1!  

 

 

Council Dues 

 

This is a friendly reminder to pay your council 

dues if you have not done so yet. For any 

questions regarding dues, please contact 

Financial Secretary Dick Penndorf. 352-347-

7717. 

 

 

Prayer of the Month 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=happy anniversary images&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=chKfO6YR--Ox2M&tbnid=KzeOXDXCDv2fVM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.oyegraphics.com/anniversary/stylish-happy-anniversary-graphic/&ei=8rr2UdC0KomA8gS6jIHwDg&bvm=bv.49784469,d.eWU&psig=AFQjCNH71d9m0oTH_x1BoAsLfLAUfxElVg&ust=1375210468999785
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=happy+birthday&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=klZCvjmAY_CLmM&tbnid=9Joty815BFQRfM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.kendallharmon.net/t19/index.php/t19/article/48194/&ei=LLr2UaX2GIbm8wTRr4Eo&bvm=bv.49784469,d.eWU&psig=AFQjCNFWym-EldhVNZimTQJqTzd7ttYNHw&ust=1375210369287154
http://www.games.com/game/masque-publishing/poker-texas-holdem


 

 

 

 The Holy Rosary 
 

  

 

 

 

 

A council that prays together stays together! 
Everyone is encouraged to attend the Corporate 
Communion Mass which takes place on the 1st 
Saturday of every month at St. Theresa’s 5:30 
p.m. Don’t forget your Knights of Columbus 
shirt. Thank you to all those who attended the 
Corporate Communion Mass on June 3rd. The 
next Mass is on July 1st. 

 

 

Contributor Submissions 

 

For those who regularly submit 

articles for the newsletter, and 

anyone else who may have 

something to add, must be to me no 

later than the 20th of each month. 

No exceptions!!! 

 

 

      About This Newsletter 

 

Should you have a correction, addition, or 

deletion to this newsletter (especially birthdays 

and anniversaries) please do not hesitate to 

contact David J. Pistarelli, Editor 

djpj723@hotmail.com or Don LaClair, Assistant 

Editor donlaclair@yahoo.com  

 

 

 
FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR  
MESSAGE 
 
 
Please join me in welcoming the 
newest Sir Knight, Robert Horhota 
who took his degree in Sarasota 
last month. Also congratulations to 
the newly elected officers who will 
help lead the assembly during the 
2017-2018 fraternal year. 

 

Lester E. Phillips, PGK 
Faithful Navigator 

Sacred Heart Assembly 2062 

 

Saint of the Month 

 

Our Lady of Fatima 

 
 

 

mailto:djpj723@hotmail.com
http://savior.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.indianakofc.org/degree/fourth_degree.htm&ei=tUyQVamKCcHo-QGu46qgCw&bvm=bv.96783405,d.cWw&psig=AFQjCNHuy7vb-YGUyZff6hKWs545JUxDYg&ust=1435606579783200


 

 

  
 

Congratulations to all Knights 

who are celebrating their 

anniversary of membership: 

 

Anthony E. Dabnis 45yrs. 

Joseph P. McDermott 27yrs. 

Lawrence J. Fusco 21 yrs. 

Michael G. Kelso 12 yrs. 

Raymond Funk 6 yrs. 

Roy C. Gomez 3 yrs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                  
                                                                               
           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


